APPROVED

THE 1400th REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL WAS HELD ON MONDAY, JULY 15, 2013 @ 7:00PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Roll who led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the public. 

 Mr. Olsen, Mrs. Williams, Mrs. Lawrence, Mrs. Benson and Mr. Bischoff were present.  City Attorney Jim Reintsma and City Clerk Treasurer Glena L. Hook were also present.  Mrs. Desch was absent.  

 There was no one present to offer prayer.  

Mrs. Williams made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular Meeting July 1, 2013.  Mrs. Lawrence seconded the motion. Motion Passed.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS  
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Parks/Cemetery; Mrs. Williams stated there was a Cemetery Meeting tomorrow night at 7:00pm at the upper pavilion in Fireman’s Park for a walkthrough in the cemetery.  There is a Parks Meetings at noon on Wednesday with Rita Windom and other interested in a sidewalk at the asbestos pavilion.   The Planning Board would like to investigate the transportation project along Balsam.  There are grants that could be used for this project.  Mayor Roll announced it would be on the agenda next meeting.

Fire; None

Resolutions/Ordinances; None

Personnel; None

Building; None

Water/Sewer; None

Budget/Finance; Mr. Bischoff stated Procurement Policy was on agenda.

Police; None

Lights/Streets/Sidewalks; None

City Administrator; None

Finance; City Clerk Glena Hook stated Jim Hammons had gotten a more detailed invoice for Noble and she had looked in the South End Towing bill that was questioned on the claims at the last meeting.  Mrs. Hook stated there were two vehicles towed, a dump truck and a city police car.  Copies of both invoices were given to the Mayor and Council.
HEAR THE PUBLIC FOR ITEMS ON THE AGENDA LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES

UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Procurement Policy; Mr. Bischoff stated that the procurement policy is the one Kristin Smith brought forward a few months.  Mr. Bischoff stated the committee went over the policy and made some changes.  The committee recommends adopting the Procurement Policy and made a motion to adopt it.  Mrs. Lawrence seconded the motion.  Motion Passed. 
NEW BUSINESS 

Sarah Hogan, street closure July 27th for the Rodeo Parade; Sarah Hogan residing at 625 Farm to Market, Libby requested a street closure on Saturday July 27, 2013 from Lincoln Boulevard to First Street on Mineral Avenue to allow for the Rodeo Parade.  Mrs. Benson made a motion to approve the street closure .  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion.  Motion Passed

Kris Helburg, Mahoney Road air quality; Kris Helburg residing at 200 Skyline Rd, Libby, spoke to the council about the end of Mahoney Road once it crosses Education Way.  Mrs. Helburg stated at that point the road becomes dirt.  Mrs. Helburg stated 13 families use this road and four of them are on oxygen.  Mrs. Helburg stated the dust is so bad that some of the residents stand outside with garden hoses and water the street.  Mrs. Helburg requested the city pave the road to improve air quality and cut down on wasteful water usage.   Mayor Roll put it on the next agenda.  

Mike Hensler, Fish, Wildlife and Parks, gill netting fish in Flower Creek Reservoir; Mike Hensler from Mt. Fish, Wildlife and Parks spoke to the council about the potential to do some gill netting on the flower creek reservoir.  Mr. Hensler stated this would be a good opportunity to take a fish count and species identification.  Mr. Bischoff stated he did not have a problem with Mike Hensler’s request after all the permitting for the Dam Project was in place something in writing was presented to the City stating if bull trout were found it would not hold up the Dam Project.  There was no decision made. 


COUNCIL ACTION/DISCUSSION
HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES

DC Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue, Libby thanked the city for gathering the information on claims that were in question at the last meeting.  Mr. Orr requested the documentation/justification on the City spending $18,900.00 to crush up asphalt.   Mr. Orr asked for a bill with itemization on it.  Mr. Orr also wanted to know about the City’s involvement with Montanore Mines.  

Joann Newman residing at 302 City Service Road, Libby spoke to the council about the trenching being done at the River Front Park and wanted to know if asbestos was found in those deep trenches.  Mayor Roll explained that the city employees were trained on what to look for and the EPA was involved in checking the area.  
ADJOURNMENT

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.
_________________________
            Attest; ______________________________


Mayor Doug Roll                                                       City Clerk Glena L. Hook
